
LICKDALE SEWER MEETING MINUTES 
 

  The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, November 13,  
2024.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 State Route 72, Jonestown, PA. 
 

 Kerry McCrary called the Lickdale Sewer meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. 
Present: 
Kerry McCrary, Chairman 
Gary Longenecker, Vice Chairman 
Dennis Firestone, Secretary  
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager 
Bryan Michael, Road Foreman  
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor 

   Scott Rights, Township Engineer 
   Thirteen (13) Attendees 
 

Public comments – None 

Approve the Lickdale Sewer Meeting Minutes for October 9, 2024, a motion was made by 
Kerry McCrary and seconded by Dennis Firestone.  All Approved. 

Approve the Financial Report for October 9, 2024, a motion was made by Gary Longenecker 
and seconded by Kerry McCrary.  All Approved. 

Operator’s Report – Dusty Keller asked for the Boards approval to purchase the Hach 
equipment for the sewer plant.  The cost of the equipment is $21,885.14 and will be installed by 
the operations staff.  The motion was made by Kerry McCrary and seconded by Dennis Firestone 
to approve the purchase of the Hach equipment for $21,885.14 for the sewer plant.  All 
Approved. 

Dusty Keller reported that the plant is running well.  For the month of October, the average daily 
flows were 89,000 gallons and the total monthly flows were 2.76 million gallons.  There was 
0.40” of rainfall recorded during the month.  

Engineer’s Report – Scott Rights reported that the plant is running well.  There are no land 
development projects to report.  Scott Rights also mentioned that Abel Recon was notified that 
they were awarded the manhole lining contract.  They will be starting Monday, 11/18 and it will 
take 4 days for them to complete the work.  

Attorney’s Report – Paul Bametzreider mentioned that there are three properties that have been 
consistently over their EDUs for the last 4-quarters.  He is requesting to send a letter to the 
owners to get their usage under control or they will be required to purchase more EDUs.  A 
motion was made by Kerry McCrary and seconded by Dennis Firestone to authorize the 
Township solicitor to send out the over usage letters.  All Approved.  

 



New Business - there was none to report. 

Old Business - there was none to report. 
 

Bills payable – Sewer Fund in the amount of $23,165.48 a motion was made by Kerry McCrary 
and seconded by Gary Longenecker.  All Approved. 

Date of the next Lickdale Sewer Meeting is Wednesday, December 11, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. 

Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned, at 6:52 p.m. 
 
Recording Secretary –  
 
 
 
Brent McFeaters, Manager 


